
 

Tonight; Tracey Holt - Tracy Drives 
Introduction: Brian Morrison 
Vote of Thanks: Guy Porter 

 
Future Programs:    
 

20 June; William Drury - NSW Referee 
Introduction: Rhondda Purtell 
Vote of Thanks: Avril Pryor 
27 June; Club Changeover 
Partners, Family and Friends’ Night. 
Numbers are needed. $35 a head, two course meal. 
 

July is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month 
 

4 July; Club Assembly?? 
11 July; TBA 
18 July; Tony Ireland - NSW Club Volunteer Award 2023 Recipient 
25 July; Jason McDermott - J & J Lawn Care / Winter Lawn Maintenance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting of 6 June 2023 
 

President Bernard Jones welcomed the members and our guest speaker Jordan Hamilton from HEC Electrical. 

Tony Fondacaro gave his Club Service report. 

Craig Cameron; the Entertainers was very successful and will give back to the community $45.000. 

Yvonne Young who has attended the RI Convention in Melbourne, brought hats for Ed Zonneveldt and Bill Harris. Yvonne 
checked out all the exhibits. 

Avril Pryor; the club’s Board has decided to pay for half the cost of a new bubbler at the Milton Public School to replace the old 
fountain, and will discuss with the school re how to pay for the remainder of the cost. 

Tim Trescowthick will have a meeting with his committee, soon. 

Geoff Johns asked for helpers for the upcoming Bunnings’ BBQ. More work is needed for Yurana. 
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 June is Rotary’s Fellowships Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar 
16-18 June  StoryFest 

17 June Sat 
District 9705 Changeover, 
12:00noon Hellenic Club, Woden, 
ACT 

27 June Tues Club Changeover 
30 July Sun Milton Mollies, Bar Duties 

10 Oct  Hat Day, Lift The Lid on mental 
illness  

Birthdays: None this week. 
Anniversaries: None this week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt 0407 958 516 ed.zonneveldt@icloud.com  
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If you don’t notify your non-attendance, the club will need to charge you. 
If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

 
If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 

PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

POSITIONS VACANT: 
- A secretary is needed for the 2023-24 year. 
- Supporting the Environment Officer. 

à Please get involved and volunteer, that is Rotary. 
 
 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:ed.zonneveldt@icloud.com


President Bernard on attending the RI Convention in Melbourne; Polio was discussed, Peace Prize winner, Cervical Cancer in 
Egypt, Cleft Palate, Literacy, Zambia shirts (Pres Bernard wore one tonight), House of Friendship, 4 Wat Test, 7 areas of Focus. 
Attending an RI Convention is an amazing experience and Pres Bernard felt proud to be part of this great organisation; Rotary 
International. 
Sentiments felt by the editor when he attended the 2014 Sydney RI Convention, surrounded by thousands of Rotarians 
from all over the world, to be amongst likeminded people is a lifetime experience. 

Next year’s Convention will take place in Singapore.  
Ed Zonneveldt will take care of attendance while Louise in overseas. PLEASE SEND YOUR APOLOGY TO ED. 
Please check the RI website as well as our District website, to get involved and see what Rotary does. 
Need an Environment Director.  
Club voted against nuclear proliferation. 
BOF wrap up will be discussed; our role.  BOF Ball; maybe organise a raffle to raise funds? Any suggestions? 
27 June 2023, low key Changeover, for members-partners and friends. Club to invite dignitaries 
Nominations are open for: Max Bayliss Award, Rotarian of the Year and Paul Harris recognition. 
ShelterBox 17 June sleepout,  StoryFest,  Social nights, any ideas? 
Please keep an eye on new members. 
Bernard mentioned an article by RID Jessie Harman. 
DINNER FEES; as from next week $30 
Annual subs will be $360 as of 1 July 2023. 
Our Jumping castle to be taken over by the Dunn Lewis Centre. 

Guest Speaker Jordan Hamilton, helped by a Power Point Presentation, spoke on new technology, such as supermarkets 
without checkouts, smart lawn mowers, LED globes which emits low heat and uses low wattage, Solar Panels, home batteries, 
Electric cars (EVs), EV chargers and hot water systems controllers. 
 

   

  
 

End of report 
 

Message to the Board members; For the Changeover Bulletin, your report, please, is 
needed, by Tuesday 13 June 2023. Please email it to Issa when you can, thank you. 

So far two reports were received. 


